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Newport Beach and Costa Mesa Fire Departments Respond to Structure Fire 

December 11, 2024 

Newport Beach, CA – On December 11, 2024, at approximately 11:08 a.m., crews from 
the Newport Beach Fire Department (NBFD) and Costa Mesa Fire Department (CMFD) 
responded to a reported structure fire in the 500 Block of Bolsa Ave. 

Upon arrival, a Newport Beach Police Department (NBPD) officer, who was first on the 
scene, took swift action to extinguish a motorcycle fire using a garden hose. The fire had 
spread to the exterior of a nearby residence. 

Fire crews worked diligently to contain the fire and conducted thorough primary and 
secondary searches to ensure no further spread. Their quick response successfully 
limited damage and safeguarded the surrounding area. There were no reported injuries 
to fire crews or persons on scene. 

The cause of the fire is currently under investigation. 

NBFD would like to acknowledge the quick thinking and proactive efforts of the NBPD 
officer, and the coordinated teamwork of all agencies involved in this incident. 

For more information, please contact the Newport Beach Fire Department via email at 
PIO@nbfd.net. 
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